

THE MARTIN COUNTY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING

JULY 12, 2023
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Wednesday, July 12, 2023 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George, Commissioner Aaron Summers, and Commissioner Cody Roush.  Also present were Attorney David Lett and Auditor Michelle Norris.
Meeting called to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of June 27, 2023 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, the motion passed.  
The Claims and Allowance were approved with the motion by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.
RE: EXTENSION CELL PHONE

Auditor Michelle Norris stated Extension Director, Dena Held, was unable to attend the meeting due to closing of the fair and project release.  The Extension office is requesting a cell phone with text, voice, and hot spot capabilities.  Director Held is currently taking texts and calls on her personal phone.  This is an issue when she is on leave or vacation.  She must still take those calls and answer the texts.  The cell phone will be used by who ever is working on the shift, not just the director.  The cost will be approximately $50 per month.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to approve the plan for the extension office, seconded by President George.  Commissioner Roush was opposed.  Motion passed.  
RE: BIDS FOR ASSESSOR AND RECORDER’S OFFICES
Attorney David Lett received two unopened bids from the Auditor’s office for remodeling of the Assessor and Recorder’s offices.  The first bid was from ABK Flooring whose bid was broken down into three parts.  Vault in the Recorder’s office- $5,031.74, Assessor’s office- $6,980.39, and Recorder’s office- $5,750.28.  The bid included labor to install carpet, tear out carpet, labor to move desks, move shelves and books, material, and baseboard stain and match.
The second bid was received by Wagler and Sons Construction.  The bid is to remove furniture, remove base trim, remove carpet and wallpaper, skim coat and paint the walls, install new flooring, and base trim, and move the furniture back into the five rooms in the Recorder’s office and two rooms in the Assessor’s office.    The bid for the Recorder’s office project was $33,909.75 and the bid for the Assessor’s office was $24,987.75.  This includes materials and labor.
Attorney Lett recommends the bids be tabled until Attorney Lett, the Assessor, and Recorder can review the bids and compare the specifications to the bids.  They will come back to the Commissioners at the next meeting with a recommendation.

RE: EMA UPDATES

EMA Director, Monty Wolf, stated the department has helped with the 4-H fair this week.  Deputy Director, Andy Ringwald, stated the drain grate has been installed at the EMA building.  The parking lot needs a load of gravel.  The Commissioners advised Deputy Director Ringwald to speak with Highway Superintendent Scott Seals regarding the Highway Department transporting the gravel.
RE: HIGHWAY UPDATES


Highway Superintendent, Scott Seals, and Highway Administrative Assistant, Theresa Ray, presented to the Commissioners a list of roads to be rejuvenated, which will be almost every road which has been blacktopped since the start of the Community Crossings Matching Grant.  A motion was made by Commissioner Roush to sign and approve the letter for the CCMG call for projects, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.  

Superintendent Seals stated the gradall is still being worked on.  The repair company believes they know what is wrong with it and he gave them the approval for the second time to order parts yesterday.  Superintendent Seals was told it should be repaired next week.  


The project for the box culvert on Brett Road was scheduled to be started next week but that has been moved to July 24th.
RE: AMBULANCE UPDATES

Ambulance Director, Jeramey Osborn, stated he expects the service to be ALS certified by next month.  The contracts for Dr. Watters and the sponsoring hospital, IU Health, have been signed and sent to the State.  The State must come and inspect the service as part of the ALS certification.  There is one ambulance in Evansville having the air ride system repaired.  The service has brought in approximately $180,000 in billing collections.  Revenue will increase when the service becomes ALS certified.  The service can start doing transfers which will make money.  

RE: X-SOFT CONTRACT


Auditor Norris stated her office has been working with X-Soft for the past two and a half years to develop financial software.  This project was started with the previous auditor.  The County currently uses X-Soft products in the Assessor and Auditor’s offices for property taxes.  The financial software is expected to be completed by the first of the year.  X-Soft has asked for a formal agreement to be signed by the Commissioners.  Attorney Lett has reviewed the contract and he recommends three additions to the contract as required by Indiana state law.  The contract will be tabled until those clauses can be added and will be presented to the Commissioners at the next meeting.
RE: SHELTER HOUSE AT HINDOSTAN


Attorney Lett stated Martin County Alliance Director, Jessica Potts, has been working with the DNR regarding the shelter house at Hindostan.  Attorney Lett has given the Commissioners a memorandum of understanding for their review.   More information is needed regarding funding for the project and the issue will be tabled until the next meeting.


The plan is to build a 30x60 shelter house on the grounds and will be an open structure with sidewalks leading to the shelter house.  There is a possibility that a fireplace will be in the shelter house.  The shelter house will be placed where the old campgrounds were located, and South of where the old shelter house was located.  

RE: PUBLIC HEALTH SERVICES FUND


Auditor Norris informed the Commissioners the State has released the fund number for the Public Health Services Fund, which will be 1161.  The fund will hold the additional funding for the Health Department.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to approve the resolution establishing the Martin County Public Health Services Fund, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.

RE: VIETNAM VETERANS 


Veterans Services Volunteer, Kim Showalter, wanted to remind the public of the program to honor Vietnam era veterans to be held on July 27th from 11:00 am to 2:00 pm at the Loogootee Public Library.  Lunch will be provided and a gift will be presented to all Vietnam era veterans in attendance.
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:03 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Roush and seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, July 25, 2023 @ 5:30 pm.
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